Minutes of the 

Exhibits Round Table 

Membership Meeting

June 25, 2007

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Amy Rosenbaum, at 7:40 am at the Washington, DC Convention Center.

Board members in attendance:

Amy Rosenbaum, Chair



Kay Runge, Librarian Vice-Chair



Charleen Davis, Vendor Vice-Chair

Janene Witchey, Treasurer

John Ison, Secretary


Geneva Holliday

Kathy Young

Ernie DiMattia

Staff present:

Deidre Ross, ALA Director of Conference Services

Patrick Murphy, Exhibits Manager

Paul Graller, Hall-Erickson, Inc.

Kelly Bullock, Silent Auction coordinator

REPORTS

_____________

Reports were received from the treasurer, membership committee, website coordinator, silent auction, scholarship bash, ERT sponsored programs, and Library Product Spotlight committees.  See the minutes of the June 24, 2007 Board meeting for details.  Additionally, Kelley Bullock reported that the 50/50 drawing had raised $1,000 so far and the children’s art bids were at $3,000.

ERT ELECTION
____________

Amy reminded members to vote if they had not done so and ballots were distributed.
 OLD BUSINESS
____________ 
Programming by vendors and exhibit hours.

Amy reported that Kay Runge had agreed to chair a committee to study the issue.

ERT Website

Geneva reported that an area will be available for people to volunteer for ERT committees.

Show ordering and logistics for smaller exhibitors

Paul Graller reported that he is working with GES to simplify the process.

Excessive noise in the exhibit hall

It was noted that there were no known instances of exhibitors using excessively-loud sound levels at this show.

Exhibits-only passes

Patrick reviewed the process for the group

Attendee mail & email lists

Amy announced that vendors may now rent email address for each ALA show.

ERT ELECTION
____________ 
Amy announced last call for ballots to be turned in.

NEW BUSINESS

____________ 
Space assignment procedure

Paul Graller presented a Power Point program illustrating the details of how space assignments are made for the ALA conferences.

Exhibit hall traffic

Marty Smith of ethnoMETRICS presented information about his company and a study of exhibit hall traffic that he is conducting for ALA.

Plans for 2008 Midwinter conference

Charleen announced that the 7:30 “Meet and Greet” breakfast would again be held in conjunction with the 2008 membership meeting in Philadelphia and that the authors forum will again be held immediately before the exhibit hall opening reception.

Thanks to the outgoing Board member

Amy thanked Charleen Davis, and Beth Bingham for their service on the board.

Attendance update.

Deidre reported the following registration numbers as of EOD, Saturday, June 23:






DC

New Orleans
Chicago

Attendees



19,971
11,605

17,445

Exhibitors



6,875

4,704


6,504
Total




26,846
16,309

23,949

ELECTION RESULTS

____________ 
Amy announced that Todd Voorhees, Hansi Kess, Kathy Young, and Geneva Holliday had been elected for terms ending in 2010.
STATE CONFERENCES

____________ 
ERT members representing the Texas Library Association and New England Library Association described those conferences and asked vendors present to consider attending.

____________

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 9:05 am.

Note:  A board meeting was held immediately after the membership meeting to elect officers.  The minutes of that meeting follow as a separate document.
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